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February 8, 2022

FOCUS St. Louis Announces the Spring 
2022 Class of Emerging Leaders

FOCUS St. Louis® has selected 32 talented young professionals for the Spring 2022 cohort of Emerging 
Leaders. This competitive program provides participants with an increased sense of engagement in the region, 
as well as the tools to take an active role as the next generation of St. Louis regional leaders.

Since its launch in 2012, the FOCUS Emerging Leaders program has trained more than 575 early-career 
professionals from across the public, private and nonprofit sectors.

“Emerging Leaders is the perfect opportunity for any early-career professional who wants to take on a greater 
leadership role in our region,” says FOCUS President & CEO Dr. Yemi Akande-Bartsch. “Participants leave the 
program with a better understanding of themselves and our community and a clearer vision for their future.”

During the four-month program, participants meet with area leaders to gain a better understanding of the inner 
workings of St. Louis, explore their personal, professional and civic leadership styles and gain a diverse 
network of peers. Upon graduation, participants become part of the FOCUS network of more than 10,000 
leadership program alumni.

Kelsey Bodie

Instructional Coach – Educational Leader

Hazelwood School District
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EdBoard: students shouldn't face 
prior review 
In 1968, the historic court case “Tinker v. Des Moines” laid the foundations for freedom of speech for public 
school students across the United States. Under this ruling, it became the standard that students “did not shed 
their constitutional rights to freedom of speech or expression at the schoolhouse gate.” Essentially, this means 
that students who are on public school property still hold their first amendment rights.

However, the right to freedom of the press for public school students was challenged in 1988 by the 
“Hazelwood School District v. Kuhlmeier” ruling. Before the publication of the Hazelwood East High School’s 
student newspaper, an article recounting students’ experiences with teen pregnancy and divorce was removed 
due to administrative oversight. In a 5-3 ruling, it was decided that the administration’s move was not in 
violation of students’ rights. As such, it is now the standard that administrators can censor students for “any 
reasonable pedagogical purpose.”

This ruling affects the rights of student journalists across the country. The Hazelwood ruling has become the 
new standard, and as such, the content that is distributed on public school grounds can be reviewed and 
blocked by the administration before publication.

In an effort to return to the standard established by “Tinker v. Des Moines,” many states have independently 
passed what is “New Voices” laws. These laws remove the option for administrators to review student material 
before publication in states where they are enacted. It is important to note that New Voices laws still allow for 
censorship, but only if it is libelous or slanderous (and therefore not covered by The First Amendment). There 
are currently 15 states who have passed New Voices legislation, with New Jersey being the most recent in 
2021. Legislation is currently underway in eight states, including Pennsylvania.
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